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The Honorable Mike Petersen, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 546-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Petersen: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 97 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 97 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 97 would grant purchasers of nonhighway vehicles the option to obtain a nonhighway 

certificate of title.  

 

 To implement the provisions of the bill, the Department of Revenue would require 

expenditures totaling $1,200 from the State General Fund in FY 2026 to make the necessary 

administrative changes.  The Kansas Department of Insurance indicates enactment of the bill 

would not have a fiscal effect on agency operations.  Any fiscal effect associated with SB 97 is not 

reflected in The FY 2026 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 The Kansas Association of Counties states enactment of the bill would have a fiscal effect 

on counties; however, the Association does not have enough information to estimate a fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Kyle Strathman, Insurance Department 

 Jay Hall, Kansas Association of Counties  


